ABERGAVENNY TOWN COUNCIL
POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 7TH JUNE 2023
PR 78/23: TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
1. TECH WALES
Prepaid support hours can be purchased at the following rates. 
 5 Hour support package £299 ex. vat
10 Hour support package £499 ex. Vat
Our Pre-paid hours do not have an expiry date so even if you don’t use your hours in a calendar year these can be rolled over until they are used. We do feel we are pretty unique in regard to our support charges where we charge by the 15 minute segment, so there are no minimum call charges as some of our competitors will charge a minimum of an hour per support call. There are no service level agreements with this offering. These bundles are particularly suited to small business.

Proposal: purchase of 10 hour bundle to support council’s Microsoft packages.

2. FAIR/ASB UPDATE
After a walk about on Monday 22nd May with Gwent Police and MCC ASB officers, a meeting is scheduled for 6th June to discuss possible private patrols for the park to assist with ASB issues. Once this has taken place, look to invite MCC ESAG officers to next Policy and Resources meeting. 

3. AUDIT SOLUTIONS REPORT RESPONSE
Due to time constraints a meeting is yet to be arranged for the Chairs and Town Clerk to sit and go through this.  Proposed to set up meeting as soon as possible to report back at July meeting. 

4. GREENER ABERGAVENNY
Greener Abergavenny have sent us their Constitution and have asked Abergavenny Town Council for a formal decision on joining. 

The Constitution does say all perspective organisations have to formally apply and the only criteria is they can show they actively support the aims of Greener Abergavenny. As the Town Council could be founding sponsor of the Constitution that would be automatic at this point. 
Other sponsors/members of the Greener Abergavenny are so far: Transition Towns, Rotary, Consortium of the Churches, Friends of the Earth, Extinction Rebellion.
The Council should appoint a permanent representative who could be considered for election as an Officer at their AGM, which must be called once the sponsors have agreed, then that member organisation can appoint another member to be its ordinary representative. 
Further any other member of each Organisation is free to attend all meetings of Greener Abergavenny and participate but not vote.

5. CAB reporting to move back to Policy and Resources 
A request has been received that these reports are made to Policy and Resources rather than People and Communities. This was with Policy and Resources previously and with the Cost of Living crisis it seems important that all the Council should be made aware of the work the CAB is doing to help our residents. 




